
House Plants 
 
Q: When is the best time to bring in all my indoor houseplants that I’ve kept outside all summer long? 
 
A: If most of your houseplants are tropical, such as begonias or hibiscus, they should be brought in when 
the outside temperature drops below 55 degrees F. Some may survive temperatures into the 40s. A 
frost or a temperature dip into the low 30s will typically kill your houseplants. The first frost usually 
arrives in our area in mid- to late-October, so watch for the frost warnings in the weather forecast. 
 
Like we always say, be prepared. Before you bring in your plants, check for pests that may have made a 
home in your containers. To test for insects, soak your container plants in warm water for 15 minutes. If 
insects are present, they will rise to the top and you can spray them with the appropriate insecticide. 
Then you should repot your plant with good soil.  
 
Set your sun loving plants in a south facing window and the others in an east or west facing window. Set 
them in a shallow dish on a layer of fine gravel and keep the gravel moist throughout the winter. This 
should provide enough moisture for your plant to survive the winter. Without the gravel, your plant’s 
roots could sit in water and start rotting.  
 
If you want to provide artificial light for your plants, see this University of Missouri website for some 
good information and how-to guides: 
https://extensiondata.missouri.edu/pub/pdf/agguides/hort/g06515.pdf 
 
Indoor plants can help clean up your indoor air and provide some humidity to your home this winter.  
 
Happy (indoor) gardening   
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